Minutes of Selectmens Meeting April 22, 1997

Selectmen Present: Peter Moore and Carol Smith
Also present were: R. Harford from the Villager and Michelle
Hautanen

The meeting opened at 6 P.M.

Cathy Burke and Barbara Nichols met with Selectmen to discuss how the lifeguard interviews went on April 20th. An applicant was chosen to be head lifeguard, which includes the duties of swim instructor, at a salary of \$7.50 per hour. The position will be offered to Hannah Browning as soon as possible. Other applicants that had applied had yet to furnish the necessary documentation that they were certified lifeguards; therefore Cathy will contact Nancy Gladding at CMRC to see if any of the students in the current class may wish to be potential applicants. Those applicants who hadn't provided the necessary documentation will be notified in writing that if they submit the required paperwork and positions still exist, that they will be considered for the position.

The beach is set to open on June 22nd with a scheduled cleanup date to follow. It was also brought up that at a future date the possibility of charging for the swimming classes should be discussed.

The following were approved/signed:

- -Minutes to the April 14th meeting were approved with corrections made to reflect the lifeguard interviews were to take place on April 20th and **Bod** Bryer was in attendance.
- -Intent to Cut: Dusky and Kenney
- -Abatement on Yield Tax: 97-02, Marx
- -Current Use: Win
- -Bruce Cobb's appointment to the Fire Department

The Wetland Permit for the Gregg Lake Bridge project was reviewed.

The letter to Mr. Coughlan re:property cleanup was reviewed.

It was noted that a Regional Selectmens Meeting will be held Saturday, May 3rd at the Airframe Clubhouse on the Franklin Pierce College Campus in Rindge from 9-12AM.

A letter outlining the hearing procedure regarding Mr. Fales appeal of his suspension was reviewed from Town Counsel. The hearing will take place on April 28th at 6 P.M. and at this time it will be an open meeting.

Larry Ross will meet with Selectmen on Monday, April 28th at 7 P.M.

Peter reported he had spoken to Chris Crowell re: A.R.T.S. position and said he expressed interest in working there if a position is open in the fall. Arvilla Lang and Arthur Bryer should be able to fill in the open shifts through the summer.

Selectmen reviewed incoming correspondence.

The meeting adjourned at 6:50 to the Public Hearing on the CDBG Program Feasibility Grant.

At 8:15 P.M. the Selectmens Meeting reconvened.

Peter moved and Carol seconded the motion to approve the application for the feasibility grant study. Selectmen agreed that should this project prove feasible, they will consider entering into a twenty year lease with the Grapevine or appropriate non-profit organization.

The meeting adjourned at 8:25 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by Michelle Hautanen.